JLMC Minutes 03/26/2014
Approved
The JLMC met in regular session on March 26, 2013 at the Sanbornton Town Office.  The meeting was called to order at 12:10 PM.

Members present were: Robb Jutton, Assessing Assistant; Cal Dinitto, Police Dept. Employee; Bob Veloski, Town Administrator; Paul Dexter, Fire Chief; Steve Hankard, Police Chief; Bob Ward, Planner; Marcia Haigh, Library Director; Julie Lonergan, Recreation Director.
I. Review of minutes
A. Minutes for the 06/26/2013 JLMC meeting were reviewed and approved with corrections. Motion by Veloski, second by Dexter; all in favor.
II. Old Business
A. Accident Reports for the last 12 months were reviewed.  There were 4 accidents, none of which were indicative of policy problems.  No recommendations for policy adjustment/review were made.  Discussion regarding the nature of analyzing accident reports for patterns of repletion took place, no motions resulted.
III. New Business
A. Discussion of meeting locations for JLMC, should they be at a different facility each quarter? Tabled from June 2013 meeting.  The committee agreed to meet at a different facility for each meeting.  The next meeting facility will be decided at the end of each meeting.
B. Lengthy discussion of how to handle the interface between the JLMC and the Board of Selectmen (or other controlling Board, such as the Library Trustees) ensued.  The group reiterated the differences between the JLMC task of mitigating risks and hazards and the Department Heads’ responsibilities with regards to more major infrastructure problems.  The group decided that it is the department head responsibility to carry any JLMC recommendations to the proper authority.  No vote was taken.
C. Specifically in reference to Item B above, the group identified 2 problems with the Town Office: 

1. The emergency exit located in the Selectmen’s office has a drip/freeze problem that needs to be addressed.

2. The Town Office should have a Carbon Monoxide detector installed.

Both of these recommendations were given to Veloski to carry to the Selectmen as the Town Office Department Head.
IV. Next Meeting

A. The next meeting of the JLMC was scheduled for June 18, 2014 at 12:00 pm at the Life Safety Building.
V. Adjournment

A. Motion to adjourn by Veloski; second by Dinitto, meeting adjourned at 1:27 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Robb Jutton
JLMC Chair

